[image: image1.png]





Regional Aging Advisory Committee (RAAC)

Minutes October 5, 2020

Monday, October 5, 2020 – 10:00 a.m.
Held via conference call
Carteret County

Victor Heinrich (RAAC, STHL-D)

Craven County
Robert Williams
Carolyn Bland
Duplin County

Darrell Grubbs
Donna Grubbs

Woody Brinson

Connie Brinson
Greene County

Jean Garner
Faye Taylor

Jones County

Jerol Bryant (RAAC, STHL-A)
Matthew Brinkly

Lenoir County

Walter LaRoque (STHL-D, RAAC)
Elaine Patterson (RAAC)
Onslow County
Sandra Crane (RAAC)
Marge Zima (RAAC, STHL-A)

Gerald Brandon (STHL-D)

Wayne County
Brownie Doss

Jimmie Ford
ECC Staff

Tonya Cedars, AAA Director
Colby Smith, Ombudsman
Angelia Pridgen, Lead Ombudsman

Heather O’Connor, Lead Aging Program Consultant
January Brown, Family Caregiver Specialist
Carly Francis, Aging Programs Consultant

Katie Bordeaux, ECC Director

Jill Quattlebaum, ECC Legal Counsel

1. Call to Order, welcome – Walter LaRoque, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. Walter LaRoque requested all participants identify themselves when speaking.

2. Adopt Agenda – Walter LaRoque, Chairman
Jimmy Ford motioned to adopt the agenda as written, seconded by Faye Taylor; approved unanimously.
3. Approval of Minutes – August 3, 2020 (attached) - Walter LaRoque, Chairman

Jean Garner motioned to approve the minutes, seconded by Marge Zima; approved unanimously.
4. Directors Report – Tonya Cedars, AAA Director
 a.
Tonya Cedars introduced new staff member, Carly Francis, who will handle information assistance.

Katie Bordeaux, Eastern Carolina Council Director, interjected and stated the agency legal counsel, Jill Quattlebaum, joined the call to review legal requirements to ensure a remote meeting was held correctly. Jill Quattlebaum reported if any participant needed to drop from the meeting, it should be announced so that a quorum could be re-calculated. Jill Quattlebaum stated announcing who is speaking is part of the required legislation for remote meetings and all votes need to be in the form of a roll call.

Jill Quattlebaum suggested to revisit the two items that were approved and have vote in roll call form.


Jean Garner made a joint motion to adopt the agenda and approve the minutes; Jimmy Ford seconded the motion. Committee members voted as follows:

Victor Heinrich-aye


Robert Williams-aye

Carolyn Bland-aye

Darrel Grubbs-aye

Donna Grubbs-aye

Woody Brinson-aye

Connie Brinson-aye

Jean Garner-aye

Faye Taylor-aye


Jerol Bryant-aye


Matthew Brinkly-aye


Elaine Patterson-aye



Sandra Crane-aye


Marge Zima-aye


Gerald Brandon-aye


Jimmie Ford-aye


Brownie Doss-aye

4. 
Director’s Report, continued - Tonya Cedars, AAA Director
 b.
Tonya Cedars reported staff are back in the office Monday-Friday, but offices remain closed to the public.
 c.
Traditional funding sources are now in-contract with providers and with a couple of contracts pending. Regarding COVID-19 disaster funding, Families First contracts are out to the county nutrition providers and CARES funding is being worked through now.
  d.
Monitoring for this year will be different. HCCBG monitoring, Families First, and CARES funding will be monitored separately. AAA is waiting on the administrative letter from DAAS to schedule monitoring. AAA would like to start desk reviews until on-site visits can be made. 
  e.  AAA had a mask delivery of 7,500 masks from FEMA and they were divided for all counties. The masks are cloth and for staff and volunteers only as part of a workforce safety initiative.
   f.  Senior Centers are starting to plan re-opening in some counties. Jones County has been operating its senior center and nutrition sites since 8/10/2020. Centers will be adjusting activities and procedures for safety concerns.
  5.  Staff Reports – ECC-AAA Staff

  a.
Ombudsman – Angelia Pridgen reported from July-September 2020 there were 34 closed complaints and 14 on-going complaints. The most common complaints were care concerns and discharge notices. Angelia Pridgen gave an overview of COVID-19 cases in the region’s long-term care facilities. October is Resident’s Rights Month and allowing residents to visit friends and families is an important component in overall well-being of residents. Many residents testing positive for COVID-19 are being transferred to COVID-19 specialty units. Colby Smith reported visitation guidance is now available for both Adult Care Homes and Nursing Facilities. Facilities must be free of COVID-19 for 14-days prior to starting in-person visits. Visits can be indoor but outdoor visits are preferred to lower the risk of COVID-19 transmission. Facilities must meet detailed criteria on when and how to offer indoor visits. Facilities can use discretion to exclude visitors who do not follow visitation guidance including social distancing and mask use. If facilities are not offering visits, there must be a valid reason why. Colby Smith also reported on residents’ right to vote and request absentee ballots. The Ombudsmen distributed a postcard to every resident in region on how to vote, how to request a ballot and that staff could not assist in voting. 
  b.
Family Caregiver- January Brown reported on the contactless pick-up of masks for entire region. 185 caregiver COVID-19 bags, 26 books, and 620 incontinence packs were distributed throughout the region. All FCSP providers received robotic dogs. The program is planning to participate in National Caregivers’ Month in November by distributing 250 caregiver soup jars. The AAA launched new a new YouTube channel for posting pictures and videos with informational items. The Program continues virtual support meetings and is developing a lending library for home devices. January Brown will be providing caregiver virtual education presentations 

on emergency preparedness. Woody Brinson requested a printout of Project Care voucher data.
  c.
HCCBG – Tonya Cedars reported AAA is still working to finalize block grant information; one county has not been finalized. Heather has been working on tracking and setting up providers in ARMS. There has been some trouble with ARMS reimbursing incorrect amounts. ARMS problems stem from addition of Families First and CARES money into system. Heather O’Connor reported FF and CARES funds can be used through 2021.
 d.   Information Assistance-Tonya Cedars reported Carly Francis started taking all calls incoming to AAA looking for community resources. Carly has also helped with the agency’s media campaign.
5. County Comments – RAAC Members 
  a. Carteret – Victor Heinrich reported the senior center is not open yet but will have infection control measures in place. Heinrich encouraged group to complete the census. The senior center had an ice cream social drive-through and C-CATS is delivering meals. 
 b. Craven – Carolyn Bland reported home-delivered meals are going well and seniors   
      are picking up lunches. The senior center started telephone bingo and makes   

      weekly calls to seniors.

 c.  Duplin – Darrell Grubbs reported the county has drive-through frozen meal pick-up
      that includes some essential groceries and fresh produce. A significant increase in  
      drive-through meals were noted. The Senior Center is working on safety protocols to   

      re-open centers. The Alzheimer’s support group decided to meet in person at the  

      senior center. Staff are doing virtual trainings.

 d.  Greene –Jean Garner reported drive-through meal distribution is on-going.    
      Virtual family caregiver support meetings are being held. The senior center  
      is making plans for a soft opening.
 e.  Jones – Matthew Brinkley reported the senior center is open 11-1 for meals. 
  f.  Lenoir – Walter LaRoque reported the senior center is still closed. Home-delivered   
      meals and drive-through meals are still on-going. The senior center is doing   

      exercises and art classes via Facebook.

 g.  Onslow – Marge Zima reported a bazaar is planned 10/24. There was a yard sale in 
      September that had excellent turnout, Staff are painting the senior center walls. 

      Onslow Home Health & Hospice has been sold and the new agency will be renting   

      the same office spaces. Sandra Crane reported the census has been extended.

 h.  Pamlico – no update

  i.  Wayne – Brownie Doss reported the senior center is still closed to the public but is 
      hosting activities in the parking lot, on Facebook, and on local tv. Congregate meal 

      pick-up is held once a week, and senior center staff provide drive-by bingo, activity 

      sheets, and weekly calls.

Additional Comments/Concerns 
· Jimmie Ford commented the region’s local agencies were providing important services to senior citizens and RAAC members should be proud of their involvement.
· Victor Heinrich recommended showing the cost effectiveness of the programs to local agencies and state government.
· Tonya Cedars reported the STHL would not be meeting after the RAAC meeting because it was not announced in advance.
6. Meeting Calendar Dates:
a. January 4, 2021
b. April 5, 2021
c. October 4, 2021
7. Adjourn 
Jimmie Ford motioned to adjourn meeting; committee members voted as follows:
Victor Heinrich-aye

Carolyn Bland-aye

Robert Williams-aye

Donna Grubbs-aye

Darrell Grubbs-aye

Woody Brinson-aye

Jean Garner-aye

Faye Taylor-aye

Matthew Brinkly-aye

Jerol Bryant-aye

Elaine Patterson-aye

Walter LaRoque-aye

Marge Zima-aye

Sandra Crane-aye

Gerald Brandon-aye

Jimmie Ford-aye
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 Meeting adjourned at 11:05 a.m.[image: image4.png]



[image: image3.png]




